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REPORT: 

 

Committee Vote: Favorable, 4 – 0 (In favor:  Hawkins, Ivy, Harrison and Taveras) 
 

The Health, Human Services & Public Safety Committee met on September 18, 2019, to consider 

CR-68-2019.  This resolution authorizes the creation of a Food Truck Hub in Downtown Upper 

Marlboro.  During the committee discussion it was noted that this legislation may be duplicative 

considering the passage of CR-73-2019, which authorizes Food Truck Hubs in incorporated 

municipalities.  The Town of Upper Marlboro would be responsible for satisfying the requirements 

for the Food Truck Hub License as enumerated in Section 5-189.01 of the County Code. 

 

The Food Truck Hub Oversight Committee Chair spoke in support of the legislation. 

 

The Office of Law found the legislation to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments to 

its enactment. 

 

DPIE Director Melinda Boling expressed support for CR-68-2019, and stated that additional 

authority may need to be granted to DPIE to operate within municipalities. 

 

The Policy Analysis and Fiscal Impact Statement indicated that adoption of CR-68-2019 may have 

positive fiscal impact to the County in the amount of the food truck hub application fee collected and 

may also realize positive fiscal impact from any fines collected as a result of violations of the Food 

Truck Hub provisions.   


